
 

Long Mountain Newsletter Friday 28th 
September 
'Let Your Light Shine' 

Matthew 5- 15:16  Sermon on the Mount  

Tales from the Office Friday 28th September 2023 

 

Another busy week at Long Mountain. I would like to thank everyone who made me feel so welcome 

at the PTFA Meeting on Thursday night.   It was lovely to hear about all the amazing things that you 

do for the school and how you are planning to support us in the future.  I am very sorry I could not 

stay for all of the meeting. 

 

During the week I had the pleasure of meeting Jon Newson, who took me to visit Worthen Village 

Hall and tell me all about how they support the school and what they can offer us.  We have agreed 

to hold the KS1 Christmas production at the hall - I feel this will allow the pupils to not only 

experience the 'Big Stage' but also to allow us to serve refreshments after the event.  From our 

meeting I can really see how we can use the space to support events in the future.  

 

We had another action packed football club on Tuesday night and I am pleased to say I will be able to 

take 9 children to a football match this week at Shrewsbury School to compete against local schools.  

This is the start of us taking part in more events outside of school hours as I know so many of the 

children who come to the club want to play against other teams. 



 

We would like to shout out a very loud WELL DONE to Mrs Hillard this week from Pre-School who 

completed her Level 3 Award in Child Care.  All the staff knew she would do really well in her 

assessment and we were so proud to hear that she had gained a distinction for all of her hard work. 

 

I will save the best for last though - this week I managed to join  pre-school on a walk to the local 

shop and a stroll around the church yard. They enjoyed a drink and some biscuits on their return, 

which they had bought from the shop.   I am not sure why I had to carry all of their shopping bags 

back up the hill to school though!  

Anders Rowlands. 

Headteacher 

Stars of The Week and Hot Chocolate With The Head 

 

Congratulations to : 

Class 1 -  Archie P for his amazing reading progress this week at home and at school. 

Class 2 -  Flo  for always being ready to learn and working hard in all of her lessons. All the teachers 

think you are  superstar! 

Class 3 -  Arthur M for working independently ( even when it's tricky work ) and for being quick to 

listen and full of enthusiasm! 

Class 4 -  Chad for his hard working attitude in class and wanting to improve himself.  



School Council Elections  

 

Mr Feltham has been busy over the last few weeks setting up our new School Council.   During our 

Celebration Worship this week we unveiled the new members of the council.  We would like to 

introduce the new members who well promote pupil voice throughout the school : 

Class 2 - Phoebe and Rio 

Class 3 - Daniel and Izzy 

Class 4 - Zac and Finnley 



Class Dojo  

 

 

Congratulations to : 

Class 1  - Sophie 

Class 2 -  Lewi, Ronnie and Florence 

Class 3 -  Summer 

Class 4 -  Grace C 

 

All the points will now be zeroed and it all starts again next week! 



Forest School - Class 1 

 

There will be no Class 1 Forest School next Friday as we will be taking the children to the church in 

the afternoon to take part in the Harvest Festival Celebration Worship.  

 



Please ensure your child comes to school wearing their school uniform and not their normal forest 

school clothing.  

Pre-School News 

 



To celebrate the success of Jo Hillard receiving her distinction for her course we decided to bake 

some lovely cakes. They were delicious.  



Harvest Festival Friday 6th October 

 



All pupils in school will be attending the Harvest Festival at Worthen Church.   This year we will be 

collecting tinned and dry food for the Rea Valley Food Bank which supports local residents.  

Parents are welcome to join us for the service and pupils can bring their donations into school from 

Monday morning onwards.  We are planning to start the service at 1:30pm. 

Key Dates 

 

Thursday 5 October - Year 5/6 Boys Football  3:30pm Shrewsbury School - Parents Unable to 

spectate  

Thursday 5 October - Swimming Gala - 9am to 11:45am - Mr Darbyshire and Coach Michelle taking 

10 pupils to compete 

Friday 6 October  - Harvest Festival 1:30pm Worthen Church 

Tuesday 10 October -  Under 11s County Plate to be played at St Winefride's School including Trinity 

School - 3:45pm kick off 

Wednesday 11 & Thursday 12 October -  Year 6 Bike Ability 

Wednesday 25 October - Class 4 Swimming 

Thursday 26 October  - Pupils break up for half term 

Friday 27 October  - PD Day (school is closed to pupils) 

Monday 6 November  - School re-opens 

Tuesday 7 November  - Flu Immunisation - Reception to Year 6 

Friday 10 November  - Remembrance Day Service  

Monday 13 & Thursday 16 November - Parents Evening  

Tuesday 14 November  - Tempest Photography - Individual and siblings  

Friday 24 November  - Class 1 Inspire Afternoon 

Thursday 7 December - Theatre Severn Pantomime - Class 1 to Class 4 

Thursday 7 December  - Pre-School Nativity Singalong and Christmas Party 

Tuesday 12 December - Class 1 & 2 Christmas Performance  

Friday 15 December - Class 3 & 4 Christmas Performance  - Worthen Church 

Monday 18 December - Class 3 & 4 Christmas Party 

Tuesday 19 December - Class 1 & 2 Christmas Party 

Wednesday 20 December - School breaks up for Christmas 

Thursday 4 January 2024- School re-opens 



Reading The Game  

 

Congratulations to Otis and Izzy for their certificates from Coach Neil this week. Otis received his for 

his skills on the football pitch and hard work in the class. Izzy got hers for her contributions to the 

lesson regarding respect and for her football skills.  

The session today was all about how we show RESPECT! 

 

 



Outside Achievements  

 

Congratulations to  Richie is Class 4 for obtaining his 7th Gup Yellow Belt/Green Stripe in Taekwon-Do 

this week.  

National Poetry Day 

To help us celebrate National Poetry Day on the 19th October we shall join an online performance 

and workshop with author Ian Bland.  This will help us develop our understanding of how poetry can 

be a performance art.   More details to follow soon. 



PTFA Meeting Thursday 28th September Update 

 

A message from the PTFA: 

Thank you everyone who came to our AGM last night. It was brilliant to have to fetch more chairs! 

Claire Owen has been re-elected as PTFA Chair for another year. Laura Morris stepped down as Vice 

Chair but will remain as a Trustee. Grace Pulford has been elected our new Vice Chair. Becky Williams 

was re-elected as Treasurer, and Heather Price was re-elected as Secretary. 

Helen Fletcher, Stuart Potter and Andy Thompson were also re-elected as Trustees. Natalie Jones 

stepped down as a Trustee and Claire Hotchkiss has been elected in her place. 

It was great that Anders Rowlands, our new headteacher, was able to come along. PTFA will be 

funding the cost of the Panto bus and funds have also been allocated to each class and pre-school to 

assist with the cost of trips this year. Lots more discussed, including plans and ideas for future 

fundraising and ways we can support the school. 

A few parents have been asking if the disco is going ahead this term – it is! Please see the poster for 

details. Donations of spooky costumes also gratefully received. 

Thank you everyone. Here’s to another great year of fundraising and experiences for the children! 



 

 



 

 



 



Parent Governor Vacancy 

 

Messy Church 

On Saturday 11th November, Worthen Church are holding a 'Morning Coffee plus more' drop in for 

anyone who would like to attend. All money raised will go towards the cost of Messy Church 10.30 -

12.00 



Birthday Cakes 

 

Over the last couple of weeks we have had questions regarding children bringing cakes in to school to 

celebrate their birthday and other special events.  We have looked into this and due to the different 

allergies children in school and Natasha's Law we will only accept shop bought cakes which are in a 

sealed box.  



Local Events  
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